Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council Comments to the DDA—June 2, 2010

Last night’s CAC meeting was totally devoted to a discussion of the broad range of issues currently relating to the downtown—with a major emphasis upon our commitment to residential development in the Downtown.  Last month, we were visited by Pat Macoska, project manager for Neumann/Smith Architecture. He came to discuss the proposal for Zaragon Place, Phase 2 on East William and Thompson.  That meeting ended with our voting to strongly support that project. It meets the community’s expectations for higher density in the Downtown D1 area that allows for buildings up to 180 feet in height.

Last night, our guest was Alex de Parry, who has proposed several projects on the site of seven houses on S. 5th Ave. Earlier proposals replaced those houses, and one that conformed to the R4C Zoning was approved.  Now Mr. DeParry seeks to move and restore the houses on the site while building new rear additions.  Members were very interested in our open discussion of the details of this proposal.  But we made very clear that the CAC does not take positions as a group on projects not in the Downtown Area -- defined by the revised Downtown Plan approved last year and boundaries of the downtown defined by the Downtown A2D2 zoning recently adopted by City Council. Individual members are encouraged, however, to express any positions they wish on projects outside the Downtown—but not as representatives of the Downtown Area CAC.

Members were very supportive of preserving and restoring the seven historic houses on South Fifth and the possibility of improved residential units near downtown.  It was pointed out, however, that the 15 foot rear lot line setback in the proposal (30 feet is required next to any R4C) and 38 foot height at that distance (30 feet is the limit) would not be supported if the same thing were asked for in a Downtown D1 development that was adjacent to an R4C multiple-dwelling neighborhood. The D1 Zoning specifically rejects that. But this is not even Downtown.  it is in a near downtown neighborhood where some of us think the city should be even more protective of nearby residential units. No, it is not downtown.  It is in an R4C area defined by our City Master Plans as the “Central Area”. The CAC will not take a group position on the project.

Our discussion then shifted back to “Downtown” issues. The DDA should know how much we support your efforts toward achieving the goals of a Parking/Transportation Demand Management Plan. We believe it will be of great benefit to the Downtown as well as to the entire Ann Arbor Area, the County, and beyond. We also support the Fuller Road Transit Center concept and we look forward to attending the Connector Study report and discussion that will take place at the Public Library next Tuesday, 6:30 p.m.

The CAC strongly advocates development of existing parking lots and available private space for construction of more residential units in the downtown.  Indeed, we have supported every single proposal in this direction and we will continue to do so. We want more residential and mixed use, whether it’s the Klines Lot, the Library Lot, the old YMCA site—or even above the Blake Transit Center. Let’s do some area planning.
We hope DDA members will join us at the Annual Downtown Party next Thursday.  

